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Prague, 4th September 1883
My dear Mr. Sander,

I have just had an idea. Wouldn’t it be better to send both, Osmus and Eduard, to Mexico, one of them to Tepic, San Blas and the other to Colima. Tepic is below the 24th degree latitude and Colima below  the 22nd degree.

I was in Tepic in 1874, but was unable to leave the city because of the great revolution that had already lasted for 25 years. There are supposed to be beautiful orchids and many, I have seen Epidendrum and Stanhopias. Of course I was nowhere. Then there are the cold orchids at 2000 ft altitude, which is nearly the limit where orchids will grow. There I found the …. And there are said to be beautiful Laelias. This place has never been explored. Thus the two collectors will be able to correspond with each other. The post takes between 6 and 8 days in Guadalajara, to ensure that they don’t collect the same orchids. But I believe there would be different genera, and it gets very cold in winter. Now would be the best time, the dry season is about to start whereas in Peru it is about to finish. Then it will be easy to go by steamer via Panama to Peru, if there is time. It is only one day’s journey from Tepic to where the orchids were. One can get there via New York, San Francisco, and San Blas, and on to Manzanillo. Colima is only 24 hours away by steamer. I think it would be good to remain there fore 4 to 5 months to collect large quantities of orchids. This would be a new location and the orchids would travel well, having been collected during the winter. Money could go to Mexico via the House of Benuse.
Kind regards,
B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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